Brief Notes from the Virtual Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 16th November 2020
Present:-  Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Avril Binns, Lesley Smith, Rupert Leggett,  

                 Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Vivienne Lane, William Baldwin, Margaret Howe and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 14th September 2020 and matters arising thereof.
2. Our new GP – Dr. David Nield
3. Christmas help/treats for our lonely/isolated patients.
4. Access to the surgery and general surgery resilience during the pandemic. 
5. Flu vaccines uptake.
6. Social Prescribing Network – a way to combat loneliness
7. Age UK – help for people following discharge from hospital 
8. Any other business
9. Date and time of next meeting including a possible change in time.
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 14th September 2020 and matters arising thereof – The minutes were approved and there were no matters arising from the minutes.
2. Our new GP - Dr David Nield – Gill told the group about the new GP who started on 12th October with the practice. He is young and enthusiastic and has fitted in really well. Derek said that he knew someone who had seen him as a patient and was full of praise for him.
3. Christmas help/treats for all lonely/isolated patients - several ideas were discussed as to how to make a positive impact on some of our lonely/isolated patients. Elliot has had offers of funding from Fluent Money and the Local Area Forum. It was agreed that it would be nice to post out some sort of booklet with old photographs of Bolton along with a hand-written card wishing them well and possibly to put in the card telephone numbers of members of the Patient Forum with an offer for patients to ring them if they would like a chat.
· Elliot will contact the Bolton News to see if they have any photographs or if they can help in anyway. 
· Avril will ask at the library for photographs, 
· Elliot will contact Fluent Money and the Local Area Forum.

· Derek will get in touch with a contact of his who has lots of interesting photographs.  
4. Access to the surgery and general surgery resilience during the pandemic – Helen outlined how difficult the last few weeks have been for the practice with a significant number of the practice team members being on sick leave.  She also explained that both for patients and staff safety most consultations are still being conducted via telephone.  Gill to send another group text to patients reminding them that the surgery is still open if they need us and to arrange for an explanatory paragraph to be put in the next newsletter when that is produced.  However, the staff member who writes this is currently on sick leave.  Gill to also check with the Pharmacy to see if they are able to help with the patients who are waiting outside to get in to the Health Centre.
5. Flu vaccine uptake - Gill reported that almost all of the over 65 flu vaccines had now been given and all of the under 65 ‘at risk’ flu vaccines have either been given or patients are already booked in for them so they have been allocated to ‘at risk’ patients aged under 65.  Just under half of the nasal flu vaccines have been done but there haven’t been the staff to ring patients up to book them in over the last few weeks.  Gill also reported that the next cohort of vaccines arrived on Friday afternoon for the patient’s age 50 and over with no underlying health conditions.  Gill has sent out 1400 texts this afternoon and there is a big flu clinic being held this Saturday.

6. Social prescribing network – a way to combat loneliness - Avril told the group about all the various activities that are available including women’s institutes, an art group, book club, history group and choirs but unfortunately none of these are running at the moment due to the lockdown. Helen informed the group about the practice’s two Social Prescribers being Debbie Leyden and Jane McGrath. Debbie covers the older age groups and Jane covers the younger age groups.
7. Age UK – help for people following discharge from hospital - Gill informed the group of the service that Age UK provide to patients following discharge from hospital however Age UK have reported on Friday that they are quiet at the moment and are happy to help other people if needed.  Gill ran through the list of things that they can do to help for up to 6 weeks, namely…
· Practical support

· Collecting prescriptions

· Help to attend medical appointments

· Support and encouragement with daily tasks

· Access to other services (eg. Befriending, lunch clubs and community activities).

· Information and Advice (blue badges and entitlements).

People can be referred by family and friends or self-refer and the contact details are –  Tel. 01204 390390 (extension 3520)

Email:   HFH@ageukbolton.org.uk
Opening times = 7 days a week 9.00am to 5.00pm

8.  Any other business - there was no other business.
9. Date and time of next meeting including a possible change in time - it was agreed to meet again in two weeks’ time specifically to talk about the Christmas project. The next meeting will therefore be on Monday 30th November at 5pm via Zoom 
